Senior NewsA Note From Your Counselor—Mrs. Correll

October
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· Check ACT and SAT deadlines.  If you need to take them, or want to retake them, register before time runs out.  Go to www.act.org or www.collegeboard.com. 
· Check your deadlines for college applications.  Some have November 1 deadlines, which is approaching quickly.  Shoot for applying to all your colleges before Thanksgiving.
· Remember to give your recommendation writers all the information they need and at least two weeks to write them.  Please remember to write a simple thank you to those who are writing recommendations.  Also, I need about a week to process your transcripts and other requirements.  It’s a process that takes time.  Procrastinators beware!   
· If I have not met with you, please make an appointment to see me.  If you plan to attend college, you need to get started on the process.
· Remember to come in and use the resources in the counseling office.  We have numerous books to use in your college search, military options, and work information (resumes, interviewing, etc.).
· Watch for information on senior designated bulletin boards, read the monthly newsletters, and listen to announcements.
· Request application, scholarship, and financial aid information from each of the interested schools.  If you know where you want to attend college, apply early.
· [image: C:\Documents and Settings\llaidacker\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\GLJDGDC4\MC900288972[1].wmf]If you want your transcripts sent anywhere, you must bring me a completed transcript paper with parent signature.
           
                    NCAA
Remember to apply online to the NCAA Clearinghouse even if it’s a slight possibility to play Division I or II sports.  Apply (with a credit card) at www.eligibilitycenter.org Also remember to request College Board to send your SAT scores to NCAA directly and see me to request your transcript to be sent.

Christian College Fair
October 8, 2014, Noon – 2 PM
Meadowbrook Christian School, Milton, PA

Traditionally over 30 Christian Colleges participate in this event.  For more information and directions, go to www.myblueprintstory.com

For free Christian college information and scholarships: www.ChrisitianConnector.com






College & Military Visits

 You must get a guidance hall pass to attend college and military visits.  See Mrs. Geise, the counseling office secretary, by 2:45 the day before each visit.  You will not be permitted to attend a visit without a pass.  If you sign up, show up.

    October
2 -– Mansfield Uni. & St. Francis Uni.
    3 — Cazenovia College & Lock Haven Uni.
8 — Lycoming College
9 – Penn State University
14 — University of Pittsburgh@ Bradford
16 -– Cedar Crest College & Marines
17 — Juniata College
22 — National Guard
30 — Penn College of Technology

November
      4 — Grove City College & Millersville Uni.
8 — Air Force
12 — Shippensburg Uni.
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Scams
You will get many offers in the mail guaranteeing scholarships.  These companies are charging a fee to guarantee that you will get a scholarship.  Don’t be taken advantage of; there are many free scholarships opportunities out there.

School/CEEB Code--395325
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  October 3—Wendy’s High School Heisman Award is for students who excel in Academics, Student Leadership, and Athletics, as well as have a B or better GPA.  Apply by going to www.wendysheisman.com 

October 25—The Horatio Alger Scholarship is a $1,000-$10,000 award for college-bound students who are active, good students and have a critical financial need.  www.horatioalger.org/scholarships. 

October 31—Coca Cola Scholarship     The Coca-Cola Scholars Foundation is providing scholarships totaling $3 million.  For additional information and to apply online:  www.coca-colascholars.org. 

November 4—Prudential Spirit of Community Awards are for students who participate in volunteer community service. For an application see www.prudential.com/spirit .  Winners receive possible scholarships, trip to Washington D.C., etc.

November 4—Jack Kent Cooke Foundation College Scholarship This is for a senior with an unweighted GPA of 3.5 (90%) or higher, SAT scores of 1200 or higher based on reading and math or ACT 26 or higher, and demonstrate financial need.  Apply at www.jkcf.org/scholarships/college-scholarship-program/how-to-apply/

January 5—Profile in Courage Essay Contest  Write an essay on political courage.  See www.jfklibrary.org for guidelines and other information.

February 18—Create-A-Greeting-Card Scholarship Program  Students should submit original photo, art or graphics, only 1 entry per person, to be used as a greeting card.  For official scholarship rules, see  www.gallerycollection.com/greeting-cards-scholarship.htm

February 15—National Co-op Scholarship Program  Must have 3.5 GPA (B+) or better and plan to attend one of the following institutions:   www.co-op.edu.  Some of the institutions are Clarkson University, Drexel University, Johnson & Wales University, Rochester Institute of Technology, State Univerisy of  New York Oswego, University of Cincinnati, University of Massachusetts Lowell, Unversity of Toledo, or Wentworth Insititute of Technology.  For more information and an application go to www.co-op.edu.  

February 15—National Society Daughters of t he American Revolution offers many scholarships for students majoring in music, political science, history, government, economics, nursing, occupational therapy, medicine.  Go to www.dar.org/natsociety/edout_scholar.cfm to apply and for more information.  These applications must be returned to me; then, I will send them.

More are on the way.  Don’t wait—start searching for scholarship information now!!!
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Interested in Lock Haven University???

Would you like to know if you are accepted the same day you apply?  A representative from LHU will be here to help you apply for free and give you a decision within an hour or two on October 3.  If you are interested, pick up a permission form in Mrs. Rosamilia’s classroom, due by October 1.    

Open Houses

Penn College -- Sunday, October 26th, 9-3
Register at  www.pct.edu/openhouse/event/  
Apply for free!!

PSU College of Communications Open House – Saturday, October 19, 9-3. Register at www.comm.psu.edu/open-house

PSU College of Arts and Architecture Open House—Monday, October 14, register at www.visit.aanda.psu.edu/visit

For a listing of many area Open Houses, see  http://njsca.org/college-open-houses .  Fall is the season to visit colleges.  Register online; then, grab a parent, a GPS and go.  Ask lots of questions.  Enjoy!!!

Clean up Your Social Media
Potential employers and college admissions offices are looking at you!  Make sure your email address is professional and that you do not have anything on Twitter or Facebook that you wouldn’t want on the front page of the Sun-Gazette
Check 
These 
Out!







www.educationplanner.com
www.princetonreview.com
www.collegeboard.com
www.campustours.com
www.collegenet.com
www.petersons.com
www.fastweb.com
www.FreeScholarship.com
www.salliemae.com
www.wellsfargo.com/collegesteps
www.campusdoor.com
www.thecollegehound.com
www.discovercolleges.com
www.scholarships.com
www.schoolsoup.com/scholarships
www.collegetoolkit.com
www.scholarships101.com
www.NextStepU.com


How to Get a Great Letter of Recommendation
Colleges often ask for two or three recommendation letters from people who know you well. These letters should be written by someone who can describe your skills, accomplishments and personality.
Colleges value recommendations because they:
· Reveal things about you that grades and test scores can’t
· Provide personal opinions of your character
· Show who is willing to speak on your behalf
Letters of recommendation work for you when they present you in the best possible light, showcasing your skills and abilities.
When to Ask for Recommendations
Make sure to give your references at least one month before your earliest deadline to complete and send your letters. The earlier you ask, the better. Many teachers like to write recommendations during the summer. If you apply under early decision or early action plans, you'll definitely need to ask for recommendations by the start of your senior year or before.
Remember that some teachers will be writing whole stacks of letters, which takes time. Your teachers will do a better job on your letter if they don’t have to rush.
Whom to Ask
It’s your job to find people to write letters of recommendation for you. Follow these steps to start the process:
· Read each of your college applications carefully. Schools often ask for letters of recommendation from an academic teacher — sometimes in a specific subject — or a school counselor or both.
· Ask a counselor, teachers and your family who they think would make good references.
· Choose one of your teachers from junior year or a current teacher who has known you for a while. Colleges want a current perspective on you, so a teacher from several years ago isn't the best choice.
· Consider asking a teacher who also knows you outside the classroom. For example, a teacher who directed you in a play or advised your debate club can make a great reference.
· Consider other adults — such as an employer, a coach or an adviser from an activity outside of school — who have a good understanding of you and your strengths.
· Perhaps most important, pick someone who will be enthusiastic about writing the letter for you.
· If you’re unsure about asking someone in particular, politely ask if he or she feels comfortable recommending you. That’s a good way to avoid weak letters.
Your teachers will do a better job on your letter if they don’t have to rush.
How to Get the Best Recommendations
Some teachers write many recommendation letters each year. Even if they know you well, it’s a good idea to take some time to speak with them. Make it easy for them to give positive, detailed information about your achievements and your potential by refreshing their memory.
Here’s how:
· Talk to them about your class participation.
· Remind them of specific work or projects you’re proud of.
· Tell them what you learned in class.
· Mention any challenges you overcame.
· Give them the information they need to provide specific examples of your work.
· If you need a recommendation letter from a counselor or other school official, follow these guidelines:
· Make an appointment ahead of time.
· Talk about your accomplishments, hobbies and plans for college and the future.
· If you need to discuss part of your transcript — low grades during your sophomore year, for example — do so. Explain why you had difficulty and discuss how you've changed and improved since then.
Whether approaching teachers, a counselor or another reference, you may want to provide them with a resume that briefly outlines your activities, both in and outside the classroom, and your goals.
Final Tips
The following advice is easy to follow and can really pay off:
· Waive your right to view recommendation letters on your application forms. Admission officers will trust them more if you haven’t seen them.
· Give your references addressed and stamped envelopes for each college that requested a recommendation.
· Make sure your references know the deadlines for each college.
· Follow up with your references a week or so before recommendations are due to make sure your letters have been sent.
· Once you’ve decided which college to attend, write thank-you notes. Tell your references where you’re going and let them know how much you appreciate their support.
 https://bigfuture.collegeboard.org/get-in/your-high-school-record/how-to-get-a-great-letter-of-recommendation
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